May 31, 2022

Dear Parents:

I am writing to let you know that specific prerequisites are required for any student who wishes
to take both Geometry and Algebra II math classes in a single school year. The students must
have earned an A in Algebra I, pass a written entrance exam with at least an 85%, and have a
written recommendation from the Algebra I teacher.

Along with this letter you will find the material that will be included in the entrance exam linked
on the STHS Graduation Requirements website. Please review the material and practice
accordingly. The entrance exam will be administered in Room 203 at SJTHS on Wednesday,
August 10" promptly at 10:00 am. Students will have 60 minutes to complete the exam. Please
check our website, www.stjosephhs.org, for updated information.

Please think carefully before deciding if this is the path for your student. This will dictate what
options are available in the subsequent years, as per our Course Sequencing chart. Also, no other
math classes can be combined until the senior year.

If you have any questions, please contact Mrs. Rachel Luther, rachel.luther@stjosephhs.org or
Mrs. Karen Appell, karen.appell@stjosephhs.org .

Sincerely,

Rachel Luther

Mathematics Teacher, St. Joseph High School
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